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15.6.20 

Dear Parents 

We have received a further set of advice from the Director of Public Health for 

Tameside, in relation to when it is safe to open school more widely. A copy of their 

letter is attached. She said: ‘Given the trend in the infection rate, the progress on 

contact tracing, and the preparatory work done within your educational settings, I 

am advising that cautious wider opening can begin from 22 June 2020. However, I 

would like to stress that this should only be done at the pace individual schools and 

childcare settings feel confident to manage safely.’ At the end of her letter she goes 

on to say: ‘I will continue to monitor what is a fast-evolving situation very closely and 

will write to you again next week to confirm my advice.’ I am very sorry that there 

has been so much uncertainty on this matter. We know that uncertainty leads to 

stressful and difficult times for all. 

Assuming public health next week confirms that we can begin this reopening from 

Monday 22nd June, then on that date, we will start welcoming back those year 1 

children, whose parents requested that their child would return to school. We will 

contact these families individually by email with further details.  

With the later start back to school, as a result of local public health advice and the 

situation of available staffing and appropriate spaces in school, I have reviewed the 

next step that we will be taking after our year 1 children have returned. Following 

the intake of year 1, we will now, not be reopening to the reception class prior to 

the summer holidays. Instead we will be prioritising next, the year 6 pupils whose 

time at St Paul’s will be coming to an end this year. I apologise for the 

disappointment this may cause for some of our families with children in Class 1, but 

with limitations on staffing and this being the time of farewell for our year 6 children 

we are focussing our resources on this group. We do look forward to the time when 

we will be able to welcome back all of our children, who we will be spending many 

years to come with. 

For our year 6 parents there is a link to a survey monkey where you will be asked if 

your child will be returning to school. You will be asked for the name of your child 

and a yes/no question, if they will be returning. I ask that you complete this survey 

by 9am on Wednesday 17th June, so that we can make plans accordingly. You still 

need to fill this in even if you completed the previous anonymous survey. 

http://www.st-pauls-stalybridge.tameside.sch.uk/
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The link to this survey monkey is for year 6 parents only: 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/VFL7MPX 

The link to the survey will also be on the school website in the Covid-19 updates 

section of the school website.  

Depending on numbers returning, it is likely that your child will be allocated a set 

number of days each week to come into school on a rota basis (This may only be 

two days in the week).  

Following completion of the survey we will contact you as soon as we can to confirm 

allocated days, staggered start and finish times, which bubble group they will be 

assigned to and further specific details. 

If you as parents decide not to send your child back to school, then parents and 

carers will not be subject to a penalty notice for non-attendance, until further notice. 

I do appreciate that families have some very difficult decisions to make regarding 

both their children’s education and the safety of their children and their wider family 

and their work commitments. It is a complex and exceedingly difficult choice.  

I wrote previously on 26th May with information on what school will look like on 

return. This was sent via email and is also available on the school website: 

https://www.st-paulsstalybridge.co.uk/serve_file/595769 

 
Stay Safe, 
Mr Wright 
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